
 

Newsletter  

Friday 5th July 2024  

     Weekly School Attendance 89% / Best Class Attendance: Year 6 (96%)               

Welsh Phrase of the week: Dw i ddim yn siwr  (I’m not sure) 
 

 

International Week 

A reminder that we will be holding our annual International Week next week, from Monday, 8th July.  On Friday, 

12th July, children can wear the traditional costume or the colours of the flag of the country they will be 

learning about throughout the week.  
 

Nursery and Reception – Spain Years 1 and 2 – Germany 

 

 

 

Years 3 and 4 – Italy            Years 5 and 6 – France 
  
 

 

TAC Drop-in Session 

TAC are offering another drop-in session on Tuesday, 9th June, 1-3 pm.  This is a drop-in session with a member 

of the TAC team who can discuss any help available for parents who may be struggling with parenting or needs 

further support.  Please contact the school office on 01978 820719 to book a place.   
  
Welsh Jambori – Years 1 and 2 

A reminder that pupils in Year 1 and 2 will be taking part in the Welsh Jambori at The Stiwt in Rhos on the 

morning of Thursday, 11th July.  Please send permission and payment to the school office by Tuesday, 9th July. 
 
Olympics Event – Years 5 and 6 

Cefn Community Council have organised an Olympics Event for local schools on Wednesday, 10th July.  Children 

can come to school in their PE kit (white t-shirt/black/blue shorts).  Please ensure your child has plenty of 

water, and a suitable coat for the weather forecast.  They will need to order a packed lunch from the canteen 

or bring their own on this day, as we will be eating lunch on the MUGA and not have time to come back to school.  

Please order the sandwich by Monday morning, ready for the canteen to have the correct numbers. 
  
Transition Lessons at Ysgol Rhiwabon – Year 4 and 5 

As part of their transition work, Year 4 pupils enjoyed Drama and PE lessons and Year 5 pupils enjoyed Science 

lessons at Ysgol Rhiwabon on Wednesday morning.   
 
Class Assembly – Nursery 

Nursery pupils enjoyed performing their Class Assembly based on their Hungry Caterpillar topic.  Thank you to 

Mrs Hughes, Mrs Currie, Mrs Craven and Mrs Crook for organising the assembly with the children.  Thank you 

to the families for coming to support the children.  
 
Class Assembly Reminder – Year 5 

A reminder our Year 5 will be holding their Class Assembly for families on Friday, 12th July at 9:15 am in the 

school hall to share their learning they have been doing this term. We hope you can join us.  Please wait outside 

the Reception Foundation Phase entrance.   
   
Swimming – Year 5 

A reminder that Year 5 continue swimming sessions on Monday, 8th July.  Please send £8.10 payment for the 

second half of the summer term to the school office if you have not already to cover the cost of the transport. 
 
Wellies in the Wood – Year 2 

A reminder that Wellies in the Wood sessions continues next Thursday, 11th July.  The sessions are for children 

with an accompanying family member. 
 
The Leader Leavers Supplement – Year 6 

A reminder that the Leader’s Year 6 Leavers Supplement is due to be published today, Friday, 5th July. 



 

After School Club 

After School Club will be closing at 4:00 pm on the last day of the summer term, Thursday, 18th July. 

We politely ask all that parents clear all outstanding debts before the end of the term, failure to do so may 

risk being able to book on to after school club in September.  
 
 

Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Zeala  Year 3 – April 

Reception - Layla  Year 4 – Noah 

Year 1 – Zariah   Year 5 – Patrick 

Year 2 – Melvyn  Year 6 – Riley 
 
 

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Finley  Blwyddyn 3 – Isaac 

Derbyn/Reception – Francesca  Blwyddyn 4 – Emily + Calli 

Blwyddyn 1 – Brea   Blwyddyn 5 – Eden 

Blwyddyn 2 – Christopher  Blwyddyn 6 – Lola 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were chosen as 

they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Theo Year 3 – Jacob 

Reception – Lyla Year 4 – Poppy 

Year 1 – Peyton  Year 5 – Cobi 

Year 2 – Asa  Year 6 – Jake 
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to 

keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor 

Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.  
 


